

## Mid Murray Council meeting update

Council held its most recent meeting on Tuesday 18 January 2022 at which the following items were discussed or determined:

- Monthly Financial Reports December 2021
- Final details of the fixed term loan arrangements for water procurement was received.
- Infrastructure & Field Services Summary Report
- A report detailing expenditure and income over the past two years for Graham Claxton Reserve at Cadell was received.
- A report on a Feedlot development and the road network requirements for upgrade by the developer was tabled.
- 2022 Sounds By The River concert will be held at the Mannum Golf Course on Saturday, 9
  April 2022 from 12pm until 9.30pm. A COVID Management Plan will be in place for the
  event.
- Development Application Statistics for 2021 report was received.
- A report on the Maths Fun For Under 5s early mathematics program was received. This
  program was delivered through the Blanchetown and Morgan libraries over a four week
  period.
- Council endorsed the amended Protocols for Council & Committee Meetings, Briefings & Information Sessions by Electronic Means policy.
- The proposed amendments to the Community Land Management Plan for the Blanchetown Community Health Centre was endorsed for community consultation.
- Councillor Peter Smith OAM has been granted a leave of absence for the period of 18 January 2022 until 1 March 2022, inclusive.

Committee Minutes were received from the following:

- Mid Murray Council Assessment Panel.
- Mannum Dock Museum of River History Board.
- Port of Morgan Heritage and Tourism Board

Ben Scales Chief Executive Officer Mid Murray Council